( UNIVERSITY OF OREGON

EUGENE AND PORTLAND

OFFICE OF THE VICE-PRESIDENT
814 OREGON BUILDING Portland, Oregon

PORTLAND Apr'i s 17, 1935

Mrs. Certrude Bass Warner
01d Heathman Hotel
Portland, Oregon

Dear Mrs. Warner:

T see that you are determined to keep ahead of me in the Harada matters
t7is indeed very pleasing to know that you find yourself with this
unexpected credit which you can transfer to the Harada salary.

Thus far I have not had any such luck but expect to begin on my payments
after July lst when I am hoping for some dividends.

Mr. Nekamura and Mr. Tsurumi reported most enthusiastically of their
treatment in Eugene. You certainly are a perfect hostess and they so
expressed themselvese T am greatly in hopes that your example in this
respect may be an inspiration to the Eugene people regarding the enter=
tairment of Mr. Haradas I have asked Dean Onthank to call the committee
together next Tuesday afternoon and I purpose to tell them how anxious

T am to have him well cared for. I am in hopes that your cordial example
way be an inspiration to them.

Tt was also very kind of you to give me some additional leeway regarding
the Japanese studente I shall therefore proceed at once to see if I can
get some assistance on my half of this burden.

Again, with my kind regards and with great appreciation for the cordial
assistance I am receiving at your hands, I beg to remain

Very cordially yours,

Burt Brown Barker
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